DRAFT LETTER FROM NGOs TO MINISTRIES OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS/JUSTICE/SOCIAL AFFAIRS

In most States, the Ministry of Foreign Affairs (MFA) includes a human rights department which would be the relevant body developing the State’s policy in relation to the process of drafting the new OP to the CRC. In some States, the Department most centrally involved with children’s policy and/or the Department responsible for developing reports under the CRC, such as the Ministry of Justice and/or the Ministry of Social Affairs may also be involved by the MFA, or may even take the lead in the inter-ministerial discussions.

After discussions at national level, the State’s Mission in Geneva would be instructed on what positions to take in the drafting process. 

We would suggest that you send a letter both to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and to the Ministry/person you normally work with on CRC issues (lead for the State's report, etc). It may be appropriate to write to a Minister, or to a senior official, adapting the following:

DRAFTING OF AN OPTIONAL PROTOCOL TO PROVIDE A COMMUNICATIONS PROCEDURE FOR THE CRC

Dear …,

As you will know, the process of drafting a third Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child (OP CRC), to provide a communications procedure, is now going ahead, through an Open-Ended Working Group of the Human Rights Council, which will have its next session in December 2010.

The CRC is the only core human rights instrument which lacks a communications procedure. We hope States will work rapidly in the Open-Ended Working Group to develop an effective and child-friendly procedure which will promote full implementation of the Convention. 

We hope that (name of your state) will be actively involved in the drafting process and that it will support the inclusion of provisions which take account of the special status of children. In particular, we urge you to support the inclusion of the possibility of collective communications, in addition to communications from identified individual victims, or groups of victims, of violations.  

While the right of individual victims, or others acting on their behalf, to pursue remedies for breaches of their rights is fundamental, we believe that allowing collective communications without the identification of individual child victims could substantially increase the effectiveness of the procedure; it could also limit the number of individual communications submitted for consideration to the Committee on the Rights of the Child.

We would welcome a meeting to discuss this and other issues concerning the process of drafting the new Optional Protocol.

…   



